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Presidentôs Letter  

I would like to thank the NAHC membership for their vote of confidence at our May annual meeting. 
My nearly unanimous re-election (yes, I was the sole ñnoò vote) will allow me serve two more years as 
your Confederation president before term limits (what a wonderful concept) opens the field to new 
leadership. Thanks to Mike Reilly, Steve Grosskopf and John Mesarchik for joining me on the ballot. 
Special thanks go to long time board member Marcia Straub who ñterm limitedò out as a Director. I am 
glad she wants to stay on as an Associate Director because she is a key contributor in so many ways! 

While we will not hold general meetings during the summer, the Board and I will be busy planning the 
meetings and programs that begin in the Fall. This includes recruiting sponsors for the all important 
morning coffee (let us know if your company or organization is interested). We will also continue 
monitoring and tracking the various recipients of our tax dollars (which are mostly used to  provide 
meaningful and necessary services) including the City of Naperville, Naperville Public Library, COD, 
Naperville Park District, school districts, and more.  

With our mission to foster dialogues between member associations, homeowners, and government 
officials, most of this important liaison work is accomplished by our Associate Directors. We are 
always looking for a few more good people willing to follow their passions and help keep the 
Confederation and the community informed. Anyone interested in serving as an Associate Director or 

as a liaison should let me know! 

We are looking for suggestions on meeting topics for upcoming general meetings. We try for a mix of 
topics ranging from politics and our tax dollars at work, to community services, to the specifics of 
managing a Homeowners Association in an increasingly litigious world. If there is something your 
neighborhood would like us to focus on in a future meeting, please contact us so that we can assign a 
board member to develop an appropriate agenda that will include interesting and credible presenters. 

Thanks for your support! I look forward to seeing everyone on September 19th.  

Bob Fischer 
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation 
www.napervillehomeowners.com   

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
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Confederation Meetings Are Taking the Summer Off   
Your next NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, 
September 19th at 8:00 AM (for coffee and networking) in Meeting 
rooms B&C of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street. 

Even though we are not holding monthly meetings for the next three 
months, the board remains busy planning the upcoming meeting schedule, 
recruiting meeting sponsors, and watching out for our neighbors through 
the activities of our local government liaisons. 

If your business or organization is interested in sponsoring future 
Confederation meetings, contact us at nahc-
naperhomeowners@wowwway.com. Information on being a meeting 
sponsor can be found at: http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/WebPage.asp?PN=TradeShow  

Keep an eye on www.napervillehomeowners.com for updates on what is happening around Naperville 
and for more information on what the Confederation is doing in our neighborhoods 

 

Confederation Elects Officers and Directors 

At our Annual Meeting on May 16th, and in accordance with our bylaws, the membership of the 
Confederation elected members to the following offices on our Board for two year terms: 

¶ President: Bob Fischer  

¶ Vice President: Mike Reilly  

¶ At-large Directors: Steve Grosskopf and John Mesarchik. 
Our thanks go to Marcia Straub for her service both to our Board and to the Confederation as a 
Director. We are pleased that she is willing to stay on as an Associate Director. 

For more information about our Board, and to see a full listing of our Board members, go to 
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/webpage.asp?PN=CommitteeInfo&CID=240.  The NAHC 
Board plans to discuss adding additional Associate Directors at our next Board of Directors meeting on 
June 6. Please contact President Bob Fischer if you are interested in becoming an Associate Director   

 

Has Your Association Paid 2015 
NAHC Dues?  
We finished emailing 2015 Dues invoices in March and 
we hope your association (or Management Company) 
received an invoice and is processing it for payment. 

Having a healthy roster of paid members not only allows us to 
ñkeep the lights on,ò but also provides credibility during our 
discussions with government leaders and other groups as we 
advocate on behalf of area homeowners. Weôre about 
halfway to our paid membership goals, and we hope your 
association signs on soon. 

Our annual $30 association assessment covers 
administrative costs needed to serve our members and the 
community. This includes the website, insurance, legal costs, 
and other necessary expenses to stay viable and in 
compliance. We recognize that your association has many 

mailto:nahc-naperhomeowners@wowwway.com
mailto:nahc-naperhomeowners@wowwway.com
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/WebPage.asp?PN=TradeShow
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/webpage.asp?PN=CommitteeInfo&CID=240
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needs, so we try to keep our costs to a minimum and run with a very lean budget.  

Without your support as dues paying members we lose credibility and will be unable to: 
- Serve as an advocate for and a voice of the people who call the Naperville area their home; 
- Create an awareness of residents' needs by developing and maintaining relationships with all 

levels of government -national, state, city, counties, townships, and school and park districts; 
- Support member associations with their organizational and program needs - facilitating an 

interchange of ideas, resources, and information between and among homeowners 
associations;  

- Build, through a cooperative effort, a community dedicated to the enhancement of our property;  
- Provide, through regular meetings, special events such as candidate and issue forums, our 

newsletter and website, a forum for homeowner concerns and interests. 

If you received an invoice, please return a 2015 Dues check for $30 to: 
Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, Inc.  
PO Box 5245  
Naperville, Illinois 60567-5245 

If your Association is not currently a Confederation member, or if there have been significant changes 
in your associationôs contacts, go to our website to download and complete the Membership 
Application and send it to us along with your dues. Please note, if you do not live in an active 
association, there are opportunities to become involved as an individual member. 

If you did not receive an invoice (or are one of the associations who received the wrong invoice (our 
President messed up on the cut and paste ï he does know most of you are not Haverton), email us at 
nahc-naperhomeowners@wowway.com and weôll get one to you.   

If your association or organization wants to learn more about the Confederation, its mission, and role 
in the community, we will be happy to send a Board member to one of your future meetings. 

 

Members Hear About New Ways to Landscape    
At our May meeting, Jim Kleinwachter of The Conservation Foundation talked about ways our yards, 
association common areas, and even roadsides can become more ecologically valuable. Jimôs 
presentation is on the website at:  
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc38908.pdf  

One of the things Jim talked about (which has impacts for association common areas) is The 
Conservation Foundationôs Pollinator Meadow Mix. This new solution for existing expanses of grass 
contains a mixture of short-growing perennial flowers, grasses and sedges, and buffalo grass that are 
native to Illinois. It was developed in partnership with The Pizzo Group, Applied Ecological Services, 

and Cardno. 

Along with ecological benefits, Meadow Mix is 
sustainable; meaning that once established, the 
natural prairie doesnôt need to be watered or 
fertilized. Jim also mentioned how using it on the 
banks of retention basins can reduce goose 
populations. This low maintenance translates to 
significant cost savings. 

ñThe decline of the pollinators has been directly 
linked to reduced habitat and pesticide use,ò 
Conservation Foundation Land Preservation 

Specialist Jim Kleinwachter said. ñThe cost of maintaining turf grass is extremely high. And it doesnôt 
provide any value for wildlife, has very little water holding capacity, and produces no crop.ò  

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/Webpage.asp?PN=About
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/Webpage.asp?PN=About
mailto:nahc-naperhomeowners@wowway.com
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc38908.pdf
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Kleinwachter said the blend is designed to support the threatened Monarch Butterfly as well as many 
other pollinator species. 

The colorful landscape increases habitat for a diverse 
number of native creatures, eases flooding with 
increased water absorption, reduces fossil fuels 
burned (gasoline) with less mowing, and limits the 
amount of carbon dioxide released into the 
atmosphere. 

For more information, contact Jim Kleinwachter at 
(630) 428-4500, ext. 115 or 
email jkleinwachter@theconservationfoundation.org. 

 
 

Do We Have Your Updated Contact Information? 

When e-mailing dues invoices a number bounced back due to bad addresses. We also recognized 
that some associations only had ñsnail mailò and not email contacts in the directory.  With 

association officers changing, members moving, changing jobs, or switching to a different 
Internet providers, our directory always needs updates.  Because we use a different 

mailing list for dues and the newsletter, we hope every association is contacted via at least 
one of the two lists.  

If you believe the contact information for your association is out of date, please go to our website, 
www.napervillehomeowners.com, download, and fill out an information sheet (member application) on 
your association.  There is a ñhotlinkò on our homepage to the Membership Application document. This 
can also be used to send us a dues check if your association did not receive a dues invoice. 

Remember ï the only way the Police, Fire Department, Park District, or even local realtors can get 
information on Naperville Associations is to ask the Confederation. We get requests regularly for this 
information. We donôt provide it except on request, and for non-governmental units, we forward the 
request to our contact on file to handle as they see fit. Accordingly, privacy should not be an issue.   

We are always looking for new members ï if you or your association would like to become part of the 
Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, please let us know. Our Board members are happy to 
join your associationôs meetings to talk about the Confederation, and the roles we play within the 
greater Naperville Area in order to make this a great place to call home! 

For more information and to register on line go to: http://www.cvent.com/d/0rqzlz  

 

Fire Department Deploys Innovative Rescue Vehicle Program  
Smaller, single-staffed vehicles will allow more efficient response to non-emergency calls 

The Naperville Fire Department has launched the Rescue Vehicle Program, an innovative program 
aimed at more efficiently delivering appropriate resources to 
non-emergency calls. 

The department's rescue vehicles (pictured at left)  - Rescue 1 
and Rescue 2 - will be housed at Fire Station No. 9 on the City's 
north side and Fire Station No. 10 on the City's south side. As 
staffing allows, each rescue vehicle will be staffed by one 
firefighter or firefighter/paramedic trained to respond to non-
emergency calls, such as carbon monoxide calls where no 
illness is reported, elevator alarms where no one is trapped, 

mailto:jkleinwachter@theconservationfoundation.org
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
http://www.cvent.com/d/0rqzlz
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malfunctioning fire alarms and open burning complaints. 

Naperville Fire Chief Mark Puknaitis said the department responds to an estimated 1,000 non-
emergency calls annually. "Prior to this program, such calls would have resulted in the dispatch of a 
large engine or ladder truck with three personnel assigned to it," said Chief Puknaitis. "The Rescue 
Vehicle Program allows us to be much more efficient with staff, gasoline, and other resources while 
providing the same great service to our residents." 

The Rescue Vehicle Program will 
be evaluated for its ability to 
reduce maintenance and wear 
and tear on department vehicles, 
reduce fuel use, keep fire 
suppression units available in their 
districts for emergency calls, and 
increase public safety by reducing 
the number of times a 
suppression unit is put on the 
street. 

In addition to non-emergency 
calls, these vehicles will also 
respond to structure fires, 
automobile extrications and 
multiple alarm incidents, which will 
increase staffing on the scene of 
these manpower-intensive 
incidents. 

"Naperville is a very forward-
thinking community, and the 
deployment of Rescue 1 and 
Rescue 2 is a perfect example of 
using non-traditional thinking to 
improve the efficiency of our 
department," said Chief Puknaitis. 
"This program is one of the first of 
its kind in Illinois, and other 
departments I've spoken to are 
really interested to see our 
progress with this in hopes of 
replicating the same type of 
service." 

 

Naperville Municipal Band Set Summer Concert Schedule 
The Naperville Municipal Band invites the audience to 
ñClimb on the Bandwagon,ò as it kicks off its summer 
season at 7:30 p.m. Thursday, June 4 at the Community 
Concert Center in Napervilleôs Central Park, 104 E. Benton 
Ave. The first concert of the season features the eighth-
grade scholarship winners. A summertime tradition in 
Naperville for 156 years, the band will have 12 free 

concerts every Thursday at 7:30 p.m. from June 4 through Aug. 20. 
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During the concert titled ñGolden Jubileeò on June 25, the Naperville Municipal Band and the 
community will celebrate the accomplishments of its director, Dr. Ronald J. Keller, who has been 
leader of the band for 50 years. 

The popular patriotic celebration, ñAmerican Pride,ò will be held Thursday, July 2 featuring the 1812 
Overture, accompanied by Civil War cannons and local church bells ringing. When the band is 
performing for the Texas Bandmasters Association annual convention, the DuPage Symphony 
Orchestra will be offering a free concert at 7:30 p.m. July 23 in Central Park. 

Each concert also has an ice cream social, sponsored by a local not-for-profit organization . For more 
information, visit www.napervilleband.org, call (630) 778-9994 or e-mailinfo@napervilleband.org. 

June 4: ñClimb on the Bandwagonò 
Featuring the eighth-grade scholarship winners 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Naper Settlement 

June 11:   ñThereôs Music in the Airò 
Featuring the high school musicians who played with the band during the school year 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Ellmanôs Music Center 

June 18: ñOpera for People Who Donôt Like Operaò 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Bike Bald 

June 25: ñGolden Jubileeò 
Celebrating Ron Kellerôs 50th anniversary as director of the band 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Two Bostons Pet Boutique 

July 2 : ñAmerican Prideò 
1812 Overture with Civil War cannons 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Naperville Bank & Trust 

July 9: Naperville Big Band 
Featuring vocalist Robyn Vitson 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Residential Plumbing 

July 16 : ñFood, Glorious Foodò 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Kickôs Chicken Caf® 

July 23: DuPage Symphony Orchestra 

July 30: ñBack from San Antonioò 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Naperville General Store 

Aug 6: ñAt Home in Central Parkò 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Catch 35 Restaurant 

Aug. 13: ñA Summer to Rememberò 
Concert Drawing Sponsor: Score 18 Indoor Golf 

Aug. 20: Naperville Big Band Joint Jazz Band Concert 
Featuring The Jazz Consortium Big Band 

The first 1,000 audience members to arrive in Central Park for concerts will have a chance to win one 
of four $25 gift certificates ï two from the local merchant supporting that eveningôs performance and 
two from the band. Thanks to the Downtown Naperville Alliance, the following merchants are concert 
drawing sponsors including Naper Settlement, Ellmanôs Music Center, Bike Bald, Two Bostons Pet 
Boutique, Naperville Bank & Trust, Residential Plumbing, Kickôs Chicken Caf®, Naperville General 
Store, Catch 35 Restaurant and Score 18 Indoor Golf. 

 

http://www.napervilleband.org/
mailto:info@napervilleband.org
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Take Good Care of Your Trees This Summer 
With their branches once again covered with leaves, we tend to focus on other parts of our landscape 
during the summer including lawns and gardens. Trees still need care, though, and the 

Confederationôs good friends at 
The Care of Trees have shared 
the checklist at the left as a 
reminder of things that should 
be done in the upcoming 
months. 

And while we are on the 
subject of trees, we remain 
amazed by the number of 
homeowners, including those 
using professional landscaping 
services (who either donôt know 
better, or more nefariously, are 
looking to see what they can 
plant down the road after killing 
off existing trees), who continue 
with ñvolcano mulchingò of their 
trees and shrubs. 

Volcano mulching is the 
practice of piling mulch up 
around the trunks of trees and 
not leaving room for proper 
airflow around the base of the 
trunk. By the mulch trapping 
moisture around the tree base, 
the bark gets soft and this 
allows for the intrusion of fungi, 
bacteria and viruses that can 
harm your tree.  

It also provides a convenient 
point of entry for insects and 
varmints who will take 
advantage of the softer bark 

and gain access to the tastier (and nutrient laden) inner parts of the tree 
that carry food and water up and down between the roots, branches and 
leaves. 

Instead of ñvolcano mulching,ò use mulch rings that will protect the tree 
from mowers and string trimmers, but which also will leave an open area 
around the base of the tree to allow moisture to evaporate and keep the 
trunk healthy. 

Mulch rings should be 2ò to 3ò deep and extend out two to three feet (or 
for larger trees, to the drip line). Keep the mulch away from the bark at 
the base ï in the same way that you keep a mulch free zone under your 
rose bushes. Remember ï proper mulching allows the ñflareò at the base 
of the trunk to be open to the air. The Confederation thanks you, and your trees will thank you! 
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NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  
Do you want a safe place to share ideas, feel supported and empowered and get real life parenting 
tools? Please join KidsMatter for a ParentsMatterToo Conversation 
Circle. What are Conversation Circles? A group of 8 to 12 parents meet 

in various locations to engage with a trained facilitator and other parents 
with similar concerns, learning effective tools in a safe and comfortable 
atmosphere. This six week, free series offers positive, practical strategies 
for parents with children and teens of all ages to become more confident 
and empowered parents as we raise resilient kids that can find balance 
and strength amidst the challenges and temptations of everyday difficult 
choices. 
Summer session: 

¶ Parents of middle and/or high school students: North Central College, Kiekhofer Hall 
Gathering Room, begins Tuesday, July 14, 8:30-10:00 am 

¶ New circles are being planned for September. Check the ParentsMatterToo website for 
schedule updates. 

Please visit ParentsMatterToo for more information and to register. 
-0- 

At the May 18th Board of Education meeting, the Board 
approved the Digital Learning recommendations presented 
at the May 4th meeting, across a three-year rollout period. 

To view the full Digital Learning Initiative recommendation, please visit: http://bit.ly/1DI7GHg 

The District is excited about moving forward with this initiative that will transform teaching and learning 
at District 203!  A summary of the approved recommendations are as follows: 

Year One Recommendation - Beginning in the 2015-2016 school year District 203 will implement the 
Google Apps for Education ecosystem (GAFE) at both high schools.  Based on this recommended 
approach, every District 203 High School student will be issued a Chromebook. Also included are: 
¶ Expanding the Digital Learning Initiative at both junior high and 

elementary levels. Teachers and students from Washington and 
Kennedy junior highs will be added to the pilot to build capacity 
and leadership at these buildings in preparation for the year two 
recommendations.  

¶ A large majority of high school iPads will be reclaimed to 
distribute to elementary schools to continue the momentum of 
transforming learning at that level. 2015-2016 recommendation 
also includes resuming the refresh of aged staff devices.  

¶ Where curriculum needs for specialty areas such as art and 
Project Lead the Way, the District will retain non-Google 
environments. 

The Digital Learning team will be working over the next several 
months to implement the 2015-2016 approved recommendations.    

-0- 
The DuPage County Division of Transportation has announced that it will begin work 
on the intersection of 75th Street and Plainfield-Naperville Road and Rickert Road 
in the south end of the City. Drivers are asked to plan accordingly and seek alternate 
routes to alleviate congestion in the work zone. This project is scheduled to start 
immediately and will run through August 2015.  

The project will add right turn lanes and one additional left turn lane from both east and westbound 
75thStreet. Intermittent lane closures are expected to allow work to proceed. DuPage County crews 
will also work on drainage improvements, traffic signal modifications and pavement resurfacing. 

Flaggers, signboards and other traffic controls will be on site. For more information about this project, 
visit the DuPage County website at www.dupageco.org/DOT/Road_Construction/49660. 

http://www.parentsmattertoo.org/conversation-circles
http://bit.ly/1DI7GHg
http://www.dupageco.org/DOT/Road_Construction/49660
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-0- 
Water Street and its sidewalks are closed to all vehicle and pedestrian traffic 
due to ongoing construction. The alley between Water Street and Aurora Avenue 
will also close to vehicle and pedestrian traffic for a portion of time during 
construction. As part of the development, both Water Street and the alley will be 
reconstructed. Due to the alley closure, a temporary parking lot for businesses 
fronting Aurora Avenue between Webster and Main streets is located near the 
corner of Webster Street and Aurora Avenue. 

Webster Street and the Webster Street entrance to the Municipal Center parking deck will remain 
open to motor vehicles and pedestrians; however, temporary street closures or lane reductions may 
be needed for short intervals. Access to the Naperville Township parking lot will be maintained. 

The City does not anticipate major interruptions to Main Street or Aurora Avenue. The Riverwalk from 
just west of the covered bridge at Webster Street east to the stairway past the Main Street Bridge 
adjoining the development will be closed to pedestrians throughout the project duration. There are 
plans to temporarily relocate the Dick Tracy statue to the west on the grounds of the Municipal Center. 

 -0- 
LATEX PAINT RECYCLING PROGRAM. Drop off unwanted latex paint at the 
Woodridge Greene Valley Wastewater Treatment Facility, 7900 S. Route 53, 
Woodridge, between 8 a.m. and 2 p.m. on weekdays between June 15 and July 
15. Paint will be filtered, re-blended and distributed to for free during the same 
hours of collection beginning Monday, June 22. For more information, contact the 
DuPage County Public Works Department at (630) 985-7400. 

 -0- 
Original paintings from a unique art exhibit showing the beauty and diversity 
of Lincoln Marsh in Wheaton are on display at The Conservation Foundationôs 
Clow Education Center at McDonald Farm through Friday, June 22.  

Wheaton College art professor Joel Sheesley spent a year en plein air chronicling 

the changing landscape resulting in more than 60 oil paintings for the 
exhibit, Landscape the Knowable Mystery. 

Sheesley said he worked outside no more than three hours at a time due to lighting conditions. ñIn that 
amount of time, the Earthôs rotation puts the sun in a completely different location and all shadows and 
highlights change drastically,ò he said. 

The Conservation Foundation has been involved in efforts to acquire land and preserve the 150-acre 
Lincoln Marsh nature refuge since the 1970s. TCF President/CEO Brook McDonald began his career 
in conservation as the resident naturalist at Lincoln Marsh. 

The exhibit at Clow Education Center is among 11 locations exhibiting the paintings throughout the 
area. They can be viewed during the Farmôs regular business hours from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday 
through Friday. McDonald Farm is located at 10S404 Knoch Knolls Rd., Naperville 60565. 

The paintings are available for purchase. For more information on the artist, the exhibits, and how to 
make a purchase, visit the website at lincolnmarsh.org.  

-0- 
 Applications are now being accepted for District 204's preschool 
program. Prairie Children Preschool offers early childhood education 

for children ages three and four who live within District 204's 
boundaries. The preschool is located on the first floor of the Crouse 
Education Center, 780 Shoreline Drive, Aurora.  
The program is 2.5 hours, 4 days a week, Monday-Thursday. Tuition is $245 per month. 
For more information, visit Preschool Registration, watch a video about the preschool, or call the 
school to schedule a tour (630-375-3030). 

-0- 
City of Naperville annual free brush collection for tree and shrub branches continues in June. 

http://www.lincolnmarsh.org/knowablemystery.html
http://ipsdweb.ipsd.org/uploads/eFolder/E1223_PrChdRegist.pdf
https://vimeo.com/92760548
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The city is divided into collection districts identified by garbage day. Each district collection begins on 
Monday and takes one full week to complete. Brush must be placed on the parkway the Sunday 
before collection begins in each area. Brush collection crews will make only one pass in each 
neighborhood. Brush put out after city crews have passed will not be collected!! 

For example, for those residents scheduled to have brush collected the week of June 1, brush will 

need to be placed along the curb by Sunday, May 31 to ensure that they do not miss their collection. 
Collection Specifications: 
Brush must be properly prepared and meet the following specifications: 
Á Branches must measure between 3 feet and 8 feet in length, and be no greater than 6 inches in 

diameter. (Shorter lengths may be bagged or bundled and placed out on garbage day with a yard 
waste sticker attached.) 

Á Stack branches neatly on the parkway with cut ends toward the street. Badly tangled Brush piles 
will not be picked up. 

Á Please place branches with thorns in a separate pile. 
Á Piles must be placed at the curb by Sunday night before scheduled collection. 
Á Place brush on the parkway in front of your home only. Branches along busy side streets or rear 

frontages will not be collected. 
Á Do not tie or bundle your brush piles for the free bulk brush collection program. 
Á Willow whips, small twigs and vines must be placed in paper yard waste bags with a yard waste 

sticker affixed for collection on your garbage day. 
Á Remove all roots, stump and dirt. Brush piles containing nails, metal, stones, vines, willow whips, 

root balls, stumps, railroad ties or lumber will not be collected. If brush contains anything other 
than branches it will not be collected. 

Á Residents can dispose of firewood pieces and stumps with their normal garbage, (maximum 32 
gallon can and 60 lb weight limit.) 

If your brush is not picked up a tag will be affixed to the pile explaining why it wasn't collected. 

For additional information, call the Department of Public Works at (630) 420-6095. Residents in 
unicorporated areas should check with their Township for available services in their area.  

.-0- 
The Naperville Police Departmentôs K9 Maximus has been awarded a ballistic 
vest thanks to Massachusetts-based nonprofit organization, Vested Interest in 

K9s, Inc., and Armor Express, a Michigan-based manufacturer. 

K9 Maximus is a Belgian Malinois and German Shepherd mix and is just over two 
years old. His handler, Officer Grif Lippencott, has been with the Naperville Police 
Department for 19 years. Lippencott also served in the Marine Corps Reserve for 
26 years, where he has some experience working with dogs in a search capacity. 
They have been working together for one year. 

Armor Express of Central Lake, Mich., has an incentive program where for every 
15 vests purchased by the charity, a free vest is awarded. Vested Interest in K9s, 

Inc., is a 501c (3) charity located in East Taunton, Mass., whose mission is to provide bullet and stab 
protective vests for law enforcement dogs throughout the United States. Each vest costs $950 and 
has a five-year warranty. The non-profit was established in 2009 to assist law enforcement agencies 
with this potentially lifesaving body armor for their four-legged K9 officers. 

Through private and corporate sponsorships, Vested Interest in K9s, Inc. has provided over 1,359 law 
enforcement dogs with protective vests since its inception in August of 2009. Over $1.2 million has 
been donated in K9 vests in 49 states, including Alaska and Hawaii. More information on Vested 

http://www.naperville.il.us/dynamic_content.aspx?id=99
http://www.naperville.il.us/dynamic_content.aspx?id=99
http://www.naperville.il.us/dynamic_content.aspx?id=99
http://www.naperville.il.us/dynamic_content.aspx?id=99
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Interest in K9s, Inc., can be found by visiting the website www.vik9s.org or calling (508) 824-6978. 
Donations may be made by mail at Vested Interest in K9s, P.O. Box 9, East Taunton, MA., 02718 or 
via the website www.vik9s.org.  

-0- 
Looking for ways to reduce your energy and water use? 
energySMART is offering a FREE energy-saving kit to each Nicor 
Gas customer household. Your free kit will include: 

¶ 1-2 Earth® massage showerhead(s) - 1.5 gallons per minute 
(GPM) Conserves 40% more water and energy* while 
enhancing pressure, performance, appearance and luxury 

¶ One dual-spray kitchen faucet aerator - 1.5 GPM. Swivel spray 
aerator with pause valve saves 30% more water and energy* 

¶ Two Econo bathroom faucet aerators - 1.0 GPM. Bubble spray 
model provides a full stream of water while using less; saves 
55% more water and energy* 

¶ One roll of plumberôs tape used for quick sealing and lubricating of pipe threads of all sizes. 
More details are at http://orders.amconservationgroup.com/nicorgas  

-0- 
The Mayor's Advisory Commission on Disabilities (ACD) is proud to announce the inaugural 
Community Contributors Awards. This program seeks to recognize Naperville individuals, 
businesses and organizations who contribute to the independence of people with disabilities. 
Nominations are now open and all materials must be received by no later than September 1, 2015. 

There are four categories for which individuals, businesses and organizations can be nominated. They 
are: Employer of the Year for a local business that provides authentic work opportunities for people 
with disabilities; Accessibility Award for businesses or organizations that exceed the legal standards in 
making their facilities accessible; Employee of the Year for citizens whose employment attests to their 
individual talents; and Leadership Award: Adult for a disabled citizen 21 years of age or older who is a 
leader in the area of athletics, art, education, employment or community advocacy. 

Candidates can only be nominated in a single category. Nominations must include an essay of at least 
200 words describing why the nominee is a worthy candidate and at least one letter of 
recommendation. Complete rules are available at www.naperville.il.us/acdawards.aspx. Awards will be 
presented at a date to be decided during Disability Awareness Month in October 2015. Materials 
should be submitted via mail or in person to the Mayor's Office, City of Naperville, 400 S. Eagle St., 
Naperville, IL 60540. No electronic applications will be accepted. For questions, contact Assistant to 
the City Manager Amy Emery at (630) 420-6043 oremerya@naperville.il.us. 

 

Mark Your Calendar. 
¶ Internationally known ñgreen buildingò expert Lois Vitt-Sale will talk about sustainable design at 
The Conservation Foundationôs Spring Luncheon on Thursday, June 4 from 11:30 a.m. to 2 
p.m. at the Seven Bridges Clubhouse in Woodridge.  
Vitt-Sale, who sits on the board of The Conservation Foundation, will share her insight 
on how land occupied by buildings and roadways still can contribute to lower 
production of greenhouse gas emissions, and reduce care and operating costs for 
upkeep on the property. 
Vitt-Sale is senior vice president and chief sustainability officer at Wight & Company of 
Darien and boasts more than 70 Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design 
(LEED) projects sheôs designed including Napervilleôs Knoch Knolls Nature Center. 

She will share examples of LEED certified buildings and how they contribute to a better environment. 

The Paul D. Pierotti Memorial Scholarships awarded each year to applicants with an interest in 
working in the environmental field will also be presented. Named in honor of the late son of former 
DuPage Forest Preserve President Dewey Pierotti and his wife Leslie, scholarship winners must be 
associated with the District or The Conservation Foundation. 

http://www.vik9s.org/
http://www.vik9s.org/
http://orders.amconservationgroup.com/nicorgas
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019dSsAZ5546oVhBc5ah5two0Sp-6VHcB2NPZ179Q9PS-YlsoRBLx4jDUcJkdIs3IisdCFFnTtcRGZI6LpGeBxOjDI9iXcz0xHOJUyZ2wPDPC5Px1St-L7lxWgDyWTBrPfd7e2KvJPIy7gYAQgRaBlCwMkXWE77E6_9basQaqcvpg8keDKg1qRECdLkzSTySrl_-Q5A05rb_Y=&c=M8nNQNauPy5KZOTt30pHf9rEGN247l4XvitBxoBNSTXx_9wP40L8HQ==&ch=OYO3Ak_xWf0SENS1NoXr3SocdX-LL-KDJ8F4sjt9kwjYlHHeiPqGbQ==
mailto:emerya@naperville.il.us
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Anyone interested is welcome to attend. Cost for the luncheon is $35 for members and $50 for non-
members. Seven Bridges Golf Club is located at 1 Mulligan Dr., Woodridge, 60517. 

¶ Understanding Association Insurance and the Recent Changes to Insurance 
Requirements ï Keough and Moody, 1250 E. Diehl Road, Thursday, June 4th 6:00 - 8:00pm or 
Friday, June 5th 9:30 - 11:30am (Free for Property Managers and Board Members) 
Insurance is a necessity.  Understanding it is, too!  Guest presenter Cindy Fitts of CISA Insurance will 
help you understand the basics related to insurance policies and coverages. We will also discuss 
changes to the insurance requirements in the Illinois Condominium Property Act, which are effective 
as of  June 1, 2015.  Topics will include:  
~  Basic insurance terms 
~  Is your building properly insured?  How do you know? 
~  What other coverages should your association have? 
~  Are you compliant with the June 1, 2015 Condo Act requirements 
~  Who is obligated to make sure proper coverage is in place? 
Contact Lindsey for additional details or to register. 630-369-2700 x 214        LZD@kmlegal.com  

 

¶ Toast to the trees with The Morton Arboretumôs second-annual Craft 
Beer Festival on Saturday, June 6, 2015. Sip on local favorites and explore 
new brews from more than 45 breweries while enjoying the beautiful 
surroundings of The Morton Arboretum. Guest restaurants and Arboretum 
concessions will be available on-site for purchase. Bring a chair or lie down on 
a blanket to soak in the summer sun while listening to live music by 90s tribute 
band Run Forrest Run. This event is rain or shine; please come 

prepared.  More details are at http://www.mortonarb.org/events/craft-beer-festival-morton-
arboretum?utm_source=The+Morton+Arboretum&utm_campaign=3ef80bda6d-
ArbConnect_030315&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_6b7fbbfdd2-3ef80bda6d-51145409  

¶ ñContracts: What Associations Should Look for to Protect themselves When Contracting 
With Vendorsò is the June 10th 7:00 PM seminar sponsored by Kovitz 
Shifrin Nesbit at the NIU Conference Center, 1120 E. Diehl Rd. This 
seminar is part of a monthly series providing education for property 

mailto:LZD@kmlegal.com
http://www.mortonarb.org/events/craft-beer-festival-morton-arboretum?utm_source=The+Morton+Arboretum&utm_campaign=3ef80bda6d-ArbConnect_030315&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_6b7fbbfdd2-3ef80bda6d-51145409
http://www.mortonarb.org/events/craft-beer-festival-morton-arboretum?utm_source=The+Morton+Arboretum&utm_campaign=3ef80bda6d-ArbConnect_030315&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_6b7fbbfdd2-3ef80bda6d-51145409
http://www.mortonarb.org/events/craft-beer-festival-morton-arboretum?utm_source=The+Morton+Arboretum&utm_campaign=3ef80bda6d-ArbConnect_030315&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_6b7fbbfdd2-3ef80bda6d-51145409





















